
REPORT ON SEMINAR 
“CYBER SECURITY AND ETHICAL HACKING” 

On 
31st JANUARY 2024 

 

The Department of Computer Science in Mount Carmel College organized a 2-hour seminar on 
“Cyber Security and Ethical hacking” on 31st January 2024 in DJB basement auditorium. The 
seminar focused on creating awareness about the various cybercrimes and the importance of 
cyber security. The seminar started at 1:30 pm with the Prayer by Ms. J. Andrea which was 
followed by the welcome address by Ms. Syeda Faaiza Afreen who are both 3rd year BCA 
students at Mount Carmel College. The dignitaries of the seminar were Mr. Sreenath Gopinath, 
Director and CMO Techbyheart and Mr. Resal, Associate Member, National Cyber Safety, and 
security standards. 

The first talk was given by Mr. Resal. He explained the various cybercrimes like DoS attacks, 
spamming, hacking, keyloggers and phishing. His interactive presentation sparked enthusiasm 
among the audience, captivating their interest in learning about cybersecurity. Additionally, he 
provided practical examples, enhancing our comprehension of the concepts. He also 
highlighted the legal consequences of some of the minor cyber oƯences that students commit 
often. Finally, he provided valuable insights from his experience in the cybersecurity industry 
which encouraged the audience to consider cybersecurity and ethical hacking as a career. 
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Then Mr. Sreenath Gopinath delivered a concise talk. He explained the term ethical hacking and 
gave us a brief history of 2 important hackers. He also enlightened us about white hat hackers.  
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Subsequently, a feedback session followed by, during which a few members from the audience 
shared their input.  

 

 

The seminar ended with a vote of thanks presented by Ms. Sindhu S and a Group picture. 
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